Northern Districts Pennant Competition
Background

The Northern Districts Pennant Competition provides golf competitions for players of all standards in a friendly, relaxed environment.  We are not associated with Golf NSW.  Our competition is separate from the Friday Women’s Grade and Sunday Srixon Metropolitan Major Pennant competitions which are run by Golf NSW.  A Coordinator is appointed from a participating Club every second year to oversee the running of the competitions and arranges for the draws for the following year.  The Coordinator also chairs the annual Captains’ meeting which is usually held in November.  The Coordinator is assisted by a Match Committee which deals with any problems which may arise during the pennant competitions and rules on any protests, queries or complaints it may receive.  There are 5 members of Match Committee including the Coordinator.

Conditions of Play

Conditions of Play exist to assist both Captains and the Match Committee in settling disputes and providing information as to how the competition is played.  The Conditions of Play are there to help field captains and the Host Captain and can only be changed after a vote by those attending the Captains’ meeting.  At the meeting the Coordinator or any Captain may propose a change or addition to the Conditions of Play and time is allowed for others to speak either for or against the motion.  A vote is then taken and if passed, the Conditions of Play will be altered accordingly for the following year’s competition.

It is important that on the day of a Match, each Host Captain, or her representative, and every Field Captain, has a copy of the Northern Districts Pennant Competition’s Conditions of Play, to refer to if a dispute occurs.  
Disputes
Condition 14 states that “disputes will be settled by the Host Captain or her Representative”.  If a dispute does occur on the day of a Match, only the Host Captain, or her representative, and the Field Captain of each team involved in the dispute are to take part in any discussion to resolve it.  If the Host Captain or her representative requires further information or clarification she should in the first instance contact the Coordinator or any of the other 4 Match committee members.  The names and mobile phone numbers of committee members are printed at the end of the Conditions of Play.
If a dispute cannot be resolved or a club wishes to protest the Host Captain’s decision, the Match Committee must be advised by post or email no later than 5 pm of the following Monday.  After this time, the Match Committee cannot rule on the dispute.

In Match Play the result of an individual hole must be agreed upon before players hit off at the next tee.  It is important that all players know that where this is not possible and the players cannot agree, the Rules provide that a player may announce to her opposition that she will make a claim when the players finish the 18 holes.  This may occur because players cannot agree on the number of shots taken or a player believes a Rule has been infringed and a penalty is involved.

The player must make her claim before the pair hit off at the next tee or before they leave the green after the 18th hole.  No result is recorded for the disputed hole after the claim is made and the matter will be decided by the Host Captain or her representative.

In Equity, if there is a dispute as to the number of strokes taken, the Host Captain can declare the hole in question halved and adjust the result of the match accordingly.
Please advise your players to confirm their scores with their opponent as they approach each green and when they finish the hole.  This will alleviate any differences later.

Draws
A Convenor does the draw for each pennant competition.  The Coordinator sends out information in August to Convenors requesting them to complete the draw for one or several competition draws.  The Convenor will send out her first draw with the dates and times to other Clubs in the competition.  Changes are made until the draw is accepted by every Club.  Sometimes this can take only one or two draws while in other cases there could be 6 or more draws before agreement is reached.  Every time a new draw is made, a copy must be sent to the Coordinator with the date.  At the Captains’ meeting each draw will be proof read so that all Clubs are in agreement that the dates suit.  With 19 different pennants, it is important that the draws are completed properly so that no ‘mix ups’ occur in times or dates.  If there are any changes to a draw after confirmation at the AGM in November, the convenor must be notified so that a new draw can be sent to  all participants in that particular competition as well as a copy to the Coordinator.
Before completing the draw for each pennant, the convenor must refer to the Special Conditions which give a specific guide as to when each competition is usually played eg early May, mid June, etc.  It is important to try and stick to these guidelines.  Any decision to change the dates for a competition must be agreed to by all participating Clubs and the Coordinator alerted to the change.

As stated in Condition 3, one or more tees may be used in matches.

Field Captains

The field captain is responsible for the lists exchanged before each match and that the information is correct.  She should also check that the result sheet is accurate.
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